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SUBMISSION RE: Mining SEPP Amendment

Rivers SOS is an alliance of over 45 community groups and individuals across NSW, united for the  protection of the integrity of river systems and water  sources against the impacts of mining and other extractive industries.

We strongly object to this proposed amendment for all the reasons outlined below. We also object to the ridiculously short exhibition time allowed for public comment on a proposal that will potentially have a massive impact on communities and the environment across the state.

We object to legislation that puts economic considerations above the environment. We have already seen how this prioritising of the economy can result in mining approvals that have negative environmental outcomes, with the appalling Dendrobium Area 3B approval earlier this year. All the reasons given for this approval were economic, despite acknowledged significant impacts to a major cluster of upland swamps in the Metropolitan Special Area and, ultimately, to Sydney’s drinking water supply.

There is a groundswell of feeling in the community that the coal/CSG mining juggernaut is out of control in this state and that we already have a huge imbalance between mining and environment/community interests. This SEPP amendment only seeks to enshrine that imbalance in legislation.

We have no confidence in the assurances that this amendment “elevates the importance of any advice provided about biodiversity from the Office of NSW Environment and Heritage,” given that the consent authority must only “consider” this advice whilst focusing on the significance of the resource as their principal consideration.

Also “the consent authority still has the discretion to grant consent” even when a proposal does not comply with development standards relating to noise, air quality, air blast overpressure, ground vibration and aquifer interference. 

This is a clear and audacious attempt to override environmental and community issues in favour of mining. That this follows the overturning of the Mt Thorley Warkworth approval in the Land and Environment Court points to a blatant Government/industry push to move the goalposts to ensure mining prevails despite legitimate public concerns.

This Government may think that the economic future of NSW is dependent upon a continuation of the mining boom. The many supporters of Rivers SOS throughout the state beg to differ. We will not stand by and watch the continued degradation of water resources, in particular, which this amendment will only hasten.

We repeat our objection to this amendment in the strongest terms. This amendment, along with the draconian proposals of the Planning Law Reform White Paper, makes us wonder what sort of vision the Government has for NSW. Increasingly, it is apparent, it’s a vision we do not share.
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